Barford St John & St Michael Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday, 3 December 2014 at 7.30pm in Barford Village Hall

The meeting commenced at 7.30pm

Present:  Cllrs Hobbs, Eden, Styles, Campbell, Best, District Cllr Williams, Mrs Watts (Parish Clerk & Responsible Financial Officer) and 6 members of the public.
Apologies for absence: Cllr Turner
	14/123
	Declarations of Interest:  there were none.

	14/124
	Minutes of the last meeting:  The minutes of the meeting on 5 November 2014 were proposed by Cllr Eden, seconded by Cllr Best, unanimously RESOLVED as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

	14/125
	Matters Arising not elsewhere on the agenda: there were none.

	14/126
	Parish Council Vacancy - Co-option:  The Parish Clerk had placed advertisements on the village noticeboards and the PC website notifying villagers that there was a vacancy on the Parish Council.  She had received one application from Mr Simon Hamner, Maple Cottage, Horn Hill, Barford St Michael, OX15 0RQ.  Cllr Hobbs proposed that Mr Hamner be co-opted as a Councillor to Barford St John & St Michael Parish Council.  This was seconded by Cllr Eden and agreed unanimously.  Mr Hamner completed a Declaration of Acceptance of Office and will complete a Register of Members' Interests form, to be returned to the Parish Clerk as soon as possible.  He was welcomed to the Council table.  Cllr Hamner had no interests to declare.

	14/127
	Parish Clerk's Report: A new oak noticeboard for Barford St John has been delivered and it will be put in place in the next week or so.  Councillors noted that the supplier has set up an initiative with Woodland Heritage, whereby they will plant an oak tree for every English oak item that they sell.


	14/128
	Correspondence:  emailed to Cllrs throughout the month.  An email from Mr John Braithwaite had been received about noise coming from a generator at South Lea Barn, South Newington, to be discussed under Public Participation.  An acknowledgement was tabled from Mr Lane for the S137 grant given to the Royal British Legion.

	14/129
14/129/1
14/129/2
	Public Participation:
Residents complained about the constant noise being heard in the Barfords from a generator being used on South Lea Farm, South Newington.  District Cllr Williams explained that as the property is in South Newington, written complaints should be made to South Newington Parish Council, District Cllr Ray Jelf and Rob Lowther, Enforcement Officer at CDC.  Barford St John and St Michael Parish Council will support South Newington Parish Council but have no powers to intervene directly in the matter as the property is outside the Barfords area.
Geoff Elliott is the Allotment Representative.  He raised a number of issues which will be discussed at the next PC meeting (i.e. tenancy agreements, rabbit fencing, vacancies, an over-grown plot, a shed with an asbestos roof).


	14/130
	County Councillor’s Report:  Cllr Fatemian had submitted a written report and this was circulated before the meeting.  One item is noted below.  The full report can be seen on the Parish Council website.

Winter Gritting - OCC is committed to keeping a network of major roads free from ice to minimise the risk of accidents and ensure the smooth flow of traffic.  Precautionary salting (sometimes called 'gritting') helps achieve this aim. Gritting teams have already been out in November due to falls in overnight temperatures.  The County Council’s website displays a considerable amount of information including up to date information on road surface temperatures that indicate when and where gritting will take place.  It also shows the roads that are routinely salted during the winter.  The page also links to general advice on dealing with snow and ice, and school closures.  Daily updates on the roads are also sent out via twitter for those following @oxfordshirecc.  All the information can obtained from

https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/content/salting-gritting-and-snow-clearance
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	14/131
	District Councillor’s Report: Cllr Williams had submitted a written report to the Parish Clerk and this was circulated before the meeting.  Two items are noted below.  The full report can be seen on the Parish Council website.

Cherwell Local Plan The revised Cherwell Local Plan was presented to full council on 20 October and passed after much debate.  The inquiry will resume on 9 December and is expected to conclude before Christmas.  The second phase of the plan to decide the number of units to be built within the villages will begin in 2015 following approval of the plan.
Christmas Cllr Williams wished Councillors and the Parish Clerk a happy Christmas. He thanked Councillors for their support since his taking office in May.



	14/132
	Parish Matters:

	14/132/1


	First Aid Courses:  Enough interest has been shown to arrange a St John Ambulance course early in the New Year.


	14/132/2
	Play Equipment West Close:  Cllr Styles had contacted CDC regarding pre-application planning advice and they had confirmed that there would be no charge to the PC for this advice.  Councillors agreed unanimously that Cllr Styles should now submit a pre-planning application form.  On receipt, CDC will acknowledge the application within 5 days and contact the PC within 2 weeks to arrange a site visit.  Recommendations will follow 4 weeks later.


	14/132/3
	Bus Service: in the absence of County Cllr Fatemian there was nothing further to report at this stage.


	14/132/4
	Barford Bridge:  County Cllr Fatemian has been liaising with the County Council and District Cllr Williams regarding the removal of masonry in the river following the collision on Barford Bridge.  He had received the following prompt reply from highways: “At present the bridge is safe but there is stone in the river and we will make arrangements to remove it and then rebuild. We will need to organise traffic management and possibly shut the road in order to get the stone out of the river. The parapet will be rebuilt with as much of the same stone as possible.”
Roadside Drains – District Cllr Williams has contacted OCC Highways to arrange a site visit to schedule much needed clearance of roadside drains and gullies at the bridge.  Richard Dale of the Environment Agency and County Councillor Fatemian are assisting with enquiries.


	14/132/5
	Clearance of River Swere: District Cllr Williams reported that Richard Dale and his colleagues from the Environment Agency, plus Councillors and members of Barford Parish helped clear a stretch of the river on 22 November.  It is hoped this will have a positive effect on reducing the flooding. Councillors unanimously agreed to purchase a number of ‘muck’ forks and ‘slashers’ to enable interested villagers clear other areas of the river.


	14/132/6
	Outages in Power Supply:  Cllr Campbell raised concerns over the number of outages in the Barfords.  Councillors agreed unanimously that the Parish Clerk should write to Western Power Distribution to express these concerns.  She will ask for an explanation for the outages and a timescale for rectifying the problem.


	14/133
	Planning Matters: (detailed in Annex 1)


	14/133/1
	Five planning/TCA applications were received during November.  There were no objections to any of the applications.


	14/133/2
	Cherwell District Council granted two TCA applications.

	14/134

	Reports from Meetings: Cllrs Styles attended the Parish Liaison Meeting on 12 November at Bodicote House.  Items discussed were Overview & Local Strategic Planning Update, Local Plan Update, Development Control Planning, Rural Broadband, Register of Local Heritage Assets and Cherwell Community Bank.
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	14/135
	Finance:

	14/135/1
	The Parish Clerk had presented the schedules of receipts and payments to Councillors before the meeting and sought approval to pay the cheques itemised on the schedule totalling £239.35 (detailed in Annex 2).  Cllr Eden moved acceptance of the payments detailed, this was seconded by Cllr Styles and approved unanimously.


	14/136
14/136/1

14/136/2
	Budget 2015 – 2016:  Cllr Hobbs had circulated a revised budget to Councillors before the meeting.
Cllr Hobbs proposed that in future a sum would be ring-fenced for S137 grants.  An annual advertisement will be placed in the Barford News inviting organisation to apply for a grant; an application will not automatically result in a grant being approved.  Applicants will have to provide financial details and reasons for the application.  This was seconded by Cllr Best and agreed unanimously.

After a short discussion it was agreed that the precept should rise by £500 to £7,500 to cover the increased cost of grass cutting (OCC are reducing their contribution by 2/3rds in 2015).  This equates to an increase in Council Tax of £2 per household (Annex 3).  Cllr Hobbs moved that the budget, as discussed be agreed.  This was seconded by Cllr Eden and agreed unanimously.


	AOB
	a) Cllr Hobbs thanked the organisers of the Seniors’ Christmas Lunch for another very successful and enjoyable meal.
b) Cllr Hobbs wished Councillors, the Parish Clerk and villagers a very happy Christmas.
c) Fix My Street – residents can report defects in the highway to Oxfordshire County Council on       http://fixmystreet.oxfordshire.gov.uk  Once verified, OCC’s contractor pledges to fix potholes within 28 days, 24 hours in an emergency and 4 hours for a severe category.



The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday, 7 January 2015 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.50pm.
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


